Darrelle Merritt

From: LG Elections Mailbox <lgelections@waec.wa.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, 20 September 2024 1:17 PM

Subject: Local Government Extraordinary Elections update

Dear Local Government CEO,

With the upcoming State General Election on 8 March 2025, the WA Electoral Commission is heavily focused on preparations for delivering this major statewide event.

As such, the Commission has reviewed its capacity to manage local government extraordinary elections and recommends we are unable to best support extraordinary elections during the critical State election preparation period of mid December 2024 to the end of May 2025.

Best support for LGs

The Commission encourages all WA local governments to schedule any extraordinary elections for outside of the busy mid December 2024 to end of May 2025 period. This will allow the Commission to best support you in managing your election.

Alternatively, local governments may opt to run their own extraordinary election at a time of their own choosing.

With the next local government ordinary elections set for 18 October 2025, the Commission strongly encourages local governments to reconsider their need to hold an extraordinary election in 2025. *Please note, under the legislation, after 19 October 2024, councils are allowed to defer an election until the 2025 ordinary election.* However, we appreciate there are some circumstances where it may be desirable to run an extraordinary election, rather than to leave a vacancy in council.

Recommended dates

Please be aware of the following recommended dates for local government extraordinary elections:

2024

- Thursday 12 December 2024 last day for holding a postal election.
 - Last day for councils to resolve to use the Commission: Monday 23 September.
- Saturday 14 December 2024 last day for holding an in-person election.
 - Last day for councils to resolve to use the Commission: Wednesday 25 September.

2025

- Thursday 29 May 2025 earliest day for holding a postal election in 2025.
 - Last day for councils to resolve to use the Commission: Monday 10 March 2025.
- Saturday 31 May last day for holding an in-person election.
 - o Last day for councils to resolve to use the Commission: Wednesday 12 March.
- **Saturday 19 July 2025** All vacancies after this date will automatically be held over until the next ordinary election (18 October 2025).

Thank you for your understanding on this matter. Please contact the Commission if you have any questions or would like to further discuss.

Kind regards,

Robert Kennedy

WA Electoral Commissioner

WESTERN AUSTRALIAN Electoral Commission

Level 2, 66 St Georges Terrace, Perth, Western Australia 6000 | elections.wa.gov.au

Phone: 08 9214 0475



Acknowledgement of Country: The Western Australian Electoral Commission acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our electoral activities take place. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging.

Confidentiality Statement: This message is intended only for the use of the Addressee and may contain information that is PRIVILEGED and CONFIDENTIAL. If you are not the intended recipient, dissemination of this communication is prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please erase all copies of the message and its attachments and notify us immediately. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. WA Electoral Commission accepts no liability for damage caused by any viruses transmitted by this email.